

# St Osmund's Catholic Primary School Newsletter

Love for God ~ Love for Each Other ~ Love for Learning

### Armistice Day Service



As we lead up to Remembrance Sunday on 13<sup>th</sup> November, we recognise the sacrifices made by members of the armed forces, both past and present. In school, we will be holding a special assembly on Friday 11<sup>th</sup> November at 11am to remember those who serve in the armed forces. Our assembly service will be led by our Parish Priest. All are welcome to attend.

At the same time, our School Council will be representing the school at the Armistice Day Service in the Market Square.

In addition, we are giving children the opportunity to buy a poppy and wear it. If you wish your child to wear a poppy, please send a suitable donation in. Our Year 6 pupils will be going into each class throughout next week giving every child the opportunity to get something. All proceeds go to the Royal British Legion.

### **New Attendance Policy**

You will have seen the recent email with our new attendance policy and statement. Please can you fill in the attached very short declaration to say that you have read and understood the documents? So far 30% of parents have signed but we are required by the government to have 100%, the link is here <a href="https://forms.gle/L1eVh1h7UiTuv67D7">https://forms.gle/L1eVh1h7UiTuv67D7</a>

And the documents can be found here: https://www.st-osmunds.wilts.sch.uk/key-documents-policies/policies-1

#### **Nuts**

Please remember that we aim to be a nut free school, therefore may we ask that if you provide your child with a snack or packed lunch that you please double check any chocolate spreads or cereal bars do not contain any nuts. Thank you for your co-operation.

### **Keep us Updated**

Please remember to inform the school office of any changes to your contact details including postal address. You can do this by popping in to the office at drop off or pick up, emailing the details to us: <a href="mailto:schoolcomms@sops.canacp.org">schoolcomms@sops.canacp.org</a> or phoning us: 01722 322632.

### **School Photographs**

Fraser Portraits are coming into school on Wednesday 09 November 2022 to take individual photos. If you would like sibling photos to be taken with children that don't attend St Osmund's please come to the hall for 08.30am. Proofs will be sent home a couple of weeks after the photos have been taken and orders are made directly to Fraser Portraits.

Please ensure your child(ren) come to school in their full, correct uniform including ties. We can't wait to see them looking their best!

## Braemar Lodge Care Home Christmas Market

Braemar Lodge Care Home in Salisbury are holding a Christmas Market with local business stalls, hot chocolate, Santa's Grotto and mulled wine on Wednesday 30 November 2022 at 5.30pm. All are welcome.

### Golden Book Awards

**Rec:** Finley and Ada

Year 1: Heidi and Savio

Year 2: Jones and Elissa

Year 3: Luna and Jake

Year 4: Sofia and Oscar

Year 5: Olivia Zag and Thomas

Year 6: Jason and Jonathan



### www.twitter.com @St\_OsmundsCP

### Dates for your diary...

04.11.22 ~ PSA Pre-Loved uniform sale ~ 3.15pm

09.11.22 ~ Individual Photographs

12.11.22 ~ PSA Table Top Treasures

17/18.11.22 ~ Yr 6 Bikeability

29.11.22 ~ Advent Mass, Whole School ~ St Osmund's Church

02.12.22 ~ PSA Pre-Loved uniform sale ~ 3.15pm

07.12.22 ~ KS1 Nativity ~ School Hall ~ 10:15am ~ save the date

07.12.22 ~ Reception Nativity ~ School Hall ~ 2pm ~ save the date

08.12.22 ~ Reception Nativity ~ School Hall ~ 10am ~ save the date

08.12.22 ~ KS1 Nativity ~ School Hall ~ 2pm ~ save the date

08.12.22 ~ KS1 Nativity ~ School Hall ~ 6pm ~ save the date

09.12.22 ~ Christmas Fayre and a special visit from Father Christmas!

12.12.22 ~ KS2 Carol Service ~ All children in Years 3-6 ~ St Osmund's Church ~ all welcome

16.12.22 ~ Break up end of Term 2 ~ 1:30pm



Mr R Sanderson Headteacher

### Apply for your Reception Place.

Will your child be four years old before September 2023? You MUST apply for a primary school place. Apply online at wiltshire.gov.uk or complete an application form, available from all Wiltshire Council offices the deadline for applications is midnight on 15 January 2023. We have been conducting tours, just book with the school office (3)

Reminder that our PSA are organising our first ever **Tableton Treasures Sale** and it is happening next Saturday (12th November) starting at 10am! We have lovely sellers and a huge PSA table full of great items.

Entry: £1, children go free (under 18)

Open: 10am - 1pm

Cash event only and please bring a bag to fill



Tea, coffee, cake and sandwiches will be available to purchase We also welcome cake donations on the day!

The event is open to the public, please spread the word to your friends and in your local communities! We would love to see you and your family.

### St Osmund's Catholic Primary School

Love for God ~ Love for Each Other ~ Love for Learning